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We are hardwired for wholeness and crave it. When 
something is broken, we want it fixed. If a part of our body is 
not working properly, we want it healed. How often do we find 
ourselves saying, “I’m tired of struggling with this cold, I can’t 
wait for my surgery to heal, or I want my treatments to make 
me better.” Wholeness and healing restore our relationships 
and make us free to love as we desire. We know very well 
how our limitations, imperfections, and brokenness really limit 
us. They can easily prevent us from being and doing what we 
want to do. 
 
Our physical and emotional wounds and maladies are easier 
to identify. If my back hurts, I feel it and know what part of my 
body needs attention. If I am feeling intense anger, I can 
identify the emotion and take necessary steps to uncover its 
cause. Being persistent often brings greater and quicker 
results. But will pursuing and even achieving our physical and 
emotional healings really be enough? We forget that there is a 
deeper healing that we seek and desperately need. As we 
look around at humanity, there are some physical and 
emotional wounds and scars that cannot be made whole. 
They are limitations that must remain and, for one reason or 
another, cannot be rectified. Does this mean that the 
wholeness and healing that my being longs for is not possible 
for me? Must I settle with less than what God promises? 
 
The answer is no. Ultimately, there is a desire that goes 
deeper than the physical and emotional. It is a desire that 
resides in our soul. What we really seek and thirst for is 
healing and wholeness for our soul. Inner strength, conviction, 
focus, grounding, love, hope, faith, courage, determination, 
peace, and connectedness are all words that center us on 
eternity. They direct us to a presence we discover in our core, 
which is none other than the presence of God. In God, we are 
healed. When we are persistent in reaching out to and 
establishing our relationship with God, real healing and 
wholeness begin to happen. 
 
There are some limitations and some of our brokenness with 
which we may simply have to live. This does not mean that we 
have to abandon our journey to wholeness and healing. If we 
have done our inner soul work, we have worked toward and 
acquired what and who we ultimately need and desire.  
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 Gospel Reflection 

Week of August 16, 2020 

Sunday: Is 56:1, 6-7/Ps 67:2-
3, 5, 6, 8 [4]/Rom 11:13-15, 
29-32/Mt 15:21-28 
Monday: Ez 24:15-24/Dt 
32:18-19, 20, 21 [cf. 18a]/ 
Mt 19:16-22 
Tuesday: Ez 28:1-10/Dt 
32:26-27ab, 27cd-28, 30, 
35cd-36ab [39c]/Mt 19:23-30 
Wednesday: Ez 34:1-11/Ps 
23:1-3a, 3b-4, 5, 6 [1]/ 
Mt 20:1-16 
Thursday: Ez 36:23-28/Ps 
51:12-13, 14-15, 18-19  
Ez 36:25]/Mt 22:1-14 
Friday: Ez 37:1-14/Ps 107:2-
3, 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [1]/ 
Mt 22:34-40 
Saturday: Ez 43:1-7ab/Ps 
85:9ab and 10, 11-12, 13-14 
[cf. 10b]/Mt 23:1-12 
Next Sunday: Is 22:19-23/Ps 
138:1-2, 2-3, 6, 8 [8bc]/Rom 
11:33-36/Mt 16:13-20 

Inside this Bulletin: 
 
 

l Silent Auction Items 
 were due in the Parish 
 Office August 13th by 
 noon 
 
 

l CCW Quilt Raffle 
      
l  Community Volunteer 
 Opportunity  
 
l Fall Small Groups 
      
l  Marriage Encounter  

Upcoming Events: 
 

l  We will also extend the   
     $15 Faith Formation  
  discount that was going 
  to end on August 15th 
  to September 16th for 
  those who have been 
  waiting to register. 
 
l    Fun Fest 2020  

 

Be sure you’re up-to-date  
on all the Archdiocese and Parish News!  

Here are your sources for current information:  
www.archspm.org/covid19 and 

www.stherrycatholic.info  



This Week at Saint Henry 
Sunday,  August 16 
8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Rosary 
   8:30 AM Mass—Sue Lane W 
 10:30 AM Mass—Aura Montoya W 
 1:00 PM Spanish Mass—For the People 
 
Monday, August 17 
 7:00 PM Mary’s Mantle Consecration (FS) 
 
Tuesday, August 18 
 5:15 PM Reconciliation 
 6:30 PM Mass— Lloyd Utzka W 
  
Wednesday, August 19 
Saint John Eudes, Priest 
 8:15 AM Mass—Catherine Vogel W 
 
Thursday, August 20 
Saint Bernard, Abbot and Doctor of the Church 
 8:15 AM Mass—Richard Martie W 
 9:00 AM Spiritual Women (FS) 
 1:00 PM ESL (FS) 
   
Friday, August 21 
Saint Pius X, Pope 
 8:15 AM Mass—Florence Gutzwiller 
 9:00 AM Reconciliation  
 7:00 PM Spanish Prayer Group (WS) 
 
Saturday, August 22 
The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
4:25 PM Rosary 
 9:00 AM Core Team Retreat (FS/WS) 
 9:00 AM Spanish Faith Formation (SH) 
 3:45 PM Reconciliation 
 5:00 PM Mass—Mary DeMars W 
 6:00 PM Reception (SH/K) 
 
Sunday, August 23 
8:00 AM & 10:00 AM Rosary 
   8:30 AM Mass—Robert & Allen Brouwer W 
 10:30 AM Mass—Jim Berthiaume W 
 1:00 PM Spanish Mass—For the People 

Misa en Español Los Domingos a la 1:00 PM 
 
Grupo de Oracion 
Se Reune en la Iglesia.  Viernes, 7-9 pm 
 
Colecta de comida 
El primer Domingo de cada mess se colecta comida para el 
almacén de Monticello.  Favor de traer productos perecederos. 
 
Confesiones 
Cada Martes a las 5:15-6:15 PM, Viernes 9:00 AM, y los Sábados 
a las 3:45 PM-4:45 PM. 
 
Bautizos 
Hay que planear con tiempo.  Contacte a Adriana para mas  
información al 763.807.0061.XV y Bodas contacte al Padre Barnes 
al 763.271.3073. 

We pray for those in need and in the military 
 

Pray for those in the military:  
SrA Joe Fasen, Maj. Isaac Hedtke, 

PO3 Nicholas Bomersine, AFC Colin Scherber,  
LCPL Hannah Conrad and CPL Nathan Conrad, LT Nicholis Relias   

Pray for those in need:  
Maddie Poranski, Jake Lacossa 

Anuncios En Español 

Financial Corner 
 
Sunday Offering 
2020-2021 Budget ....................................................... $940,000.00 
July 1, 2020– August 2, 2021  ....................................... $63,886.00 
 

Building Maintenance Fund      
2020 FY Collected as of 6/30/2020… ........................... $99,388.88 
2021 FY Collected as of 8/2/2020 ..................................... 6,457.67 
 

Balance (8/2/2020) ...................................................... $188,015.35 
 

Debt Reduction (Mortgage)  
Balance as of June 30, 2020 .................................... $2,424,803.37 
Less: 
Amortized Payment (7/4/20) ......................................... $11,518.52 
Accelerated Payment (7/13/20)………………………… $  6,000.00 
 

Balance July 31, 2020 .............................................. $2,407,284.85 
            2021 Fiscal Year Debt Reduction Collected ....... $7,615.00 

In today’s second reading, 
St. Paul tells the Romans, 
“God’s gifts and his call 
are irrevocable.” To what 
is God calling me today? 
What gifts are mine to 
share?  



Community 

Why are Catholics required to give money to the 
Church? 
 
Offering money and other goods to God and the 
Church is, before all else, a statement of gratitude. 
We see this when we look at how our spiritual 

ancestors showed their gratitude to God for the gifts they 
had received (e.g. Genesis 14:18-20 and Genesis  
28:16-22). One of the ways they offered thanks to God was 
through a practice called “tithing,” in which 10 percent of a 
person’s goods (crops, livestock, money, etc.) were given 
back to God. 
 

Today, the practice of tithing — giving 10 percent — is still 
common in many Protestant communities, but it is not 
required for Catholics. Instead, the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church teaches us that, “The faithful also have the 
duty of providing for the material needs of the Church, each 
according to [their] own abilities” (no. 2043). This means 
that, although we are not bound to practice “tithing” in the 
traditional sense, we do share a responsibility to share our 
money or other resources with our parish communities. Like 
our spiritual ancestors, we give as a sign of our gratitude for 
the many gifts that God has given to us. Beyond this, we 
also share our resources with other Catholic organizations 
to help them finance their ministries, to continue and grow 
their outreach to the poor and the needy, and to provide just 
wages for their employees. 
 

How much we give depends on our individual 
circumstances, but since we share a responsibility for the 
programs, outreach, and health of our parish communities 
and Catholic organizations, this question gives us a 
wonderful opportunity to ask some important questions 
about the quality of our giving and what our priorities are. 
Remember, we are only stewards of our time, talents, and 
treasures and as the First Letter of Peter reminds us, “As 
each one of you has received a gift, use it to serve one 
another as good stewards of God’s varied graces” (4:10).   
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 Q:   A: 

Adult Faith Formation 

Medical Donations Needed 
The Church of St. Henry is a collection site for Wright 
County to receive donations of personal protective 
equipment (PPE) for Health care providers engaged in the 
coronavirus (COVID-19) response. There is a table outside 
the parish office to drop off supplies of factory-made N95 as 
well as hand sewn ear loop masks during office hours.   
 

COVID-19 Wright County Resources  
Wright County Public Health has established several local 
resource listings accessible by the public. For help with 
things like food, transportation, medication access, mental 
health care, or services for seniors, visit 
www.co.wright.mn.us/948/Resources.  Delivered Frozen 
Meal Program(s) – WCCA at 320-963-6500 x274 or 
Catholic Charities Meals on Wheels program located in 
Maple Lake: 320-963-5771, Annandale: 320-274-3891 & 
Buffalo:  763-682-6036. To volunteer: contact Jen 
Liebeck 320-963-6500 x225 ––jliebeck@wccaweb.com 

Community Services 

Retreat for Healthcare Professionals:  
September 25–27, Christ the King Retreat Center, Buffalo  
Come enjoy an inspiring weekend with Daily Mass, confession, 
prayer, spiritual direction, and a series of meditations  
integrating life, work, and our beautiful Catholic faith!  Retreat 
features Father Justin Kizewski, Ph.L, S.T.D. as retreat master. 
Fr. Kizewski is a pastor in the Diocese of La Crosse and 
serves as Director of Spiritual Formation for Permanent  
Deacons. He teaches at the Lay Formation Institute and has 
taught philosophy for Christendom College and theology for 
Saint Paul Seminary and Gregorian University. Watch 
for online registration to open soon!  
 

Serra Club of Wright County 
The mission of Serra is to pray for, foster and affirm  
vocations.  It seeks to help the faithful understand that each 
person has a vocation and support vocations to priesthood and 
religious life.   The Serra Club of Wright County will meet at the 
Kings House in Buffalo on Thursday, August 20.   Our meeting 
will start with a rosary in DeMazenold Hall  at 5:10 followed by 
Mass  at 5:30. A light supper will be served at  
6 p.m.  Reservations are required for the supper and can be 
made by calling Sharon, 763-497-2454, by August 18.  At 7:00 
Larry Gillespie, our new District 7 Governor, will install our  
incoming  club officers. Jack Gebert, a seminarian from the 
parish of St. Michael , MN will also speak.   FMI Marian Meyer 
at 763-497-2371 or Kate Theisen at 952-955-1544 
or website www.serraus.org 
 

Volunteers Needed 
The Senior Citizen’s Frozen Meal Program is in need of  
volunteers in August to help with deliveries, Mon.-Thurs. Will 
you help recruit volunteers for a few dates in August? We 
would be happy to schedule volunteers for just a couple of 
dates or even for the same weekday all month. Senior (60+) 
Frozen Meal Delivery is a collaborative effort between WCCA 
and Catholic Charities to make sure seniors in Wright County 
have their nutritional needs met. The Covid-19 pandemic has 
tripled this service because of the closings of community senior 
meal services. Please contact us: Terri Harris (763) 742-3113  
terrimillsharris1@gmail.com  Amy Johnson (763 ) 614-8661 
Ajohnson@wccaweb.com.  Thank you for partnering with us to 
meet the critical needs of Senior Citizens in our communities. 

Marriage Encounter  
These last months have been incredibly difficult on all of us 
and marriages have suffered! Please let us help you to find 
enrichment, joy, and hope in your relationship! Register for the 
August 29-30 Marriage Encounter. Weekends are held at Mt 
Olivet Conference and Retreat Center in Farmington. Visit 
www.marriages.org for additional information or call 
651.454.3238.  
 

Created to Believe: Called to Motherhood 
Join a group Fall, 2020.  Being a mom is hard and knowing 
you're not alone on the journey makes a huge difference! Do 
you sometimes wonder about who you are as a woman, wife, 
and mother? Do you desire strong friendships with other moms 
just like you? When you enter into "Created to Believe: Called 
to Motherhood" as part of The Cana Experience, you will more 
deeply know who you are in the light of your Catholic faith and 
be equipped with practical tools that can be applied right away 
in your marriage and with your children. To find a group near 
you and learn more about joining The Cana Experience with 
other mothers of young children this Fall 2020, visit  
canafamilyinstitute.com or contact Cathy at  
cathy@canafamilyinstitute.com.    



Food Shelf Box 
Located in the Administration hallway. 

Mother’s Cupboard 
Collecting coats, hats, mittens through March 

 

Greeting Cards 
Box for Cards is located in the Parish Center cabinets (across 

from Parish Office. 
Inkjet and Printer Cartridges 

Please place empty cartridges (small only) in the old cardboard 
packaging to prevent damage.  Money from cartridge recycling 

supports Great River Family Promise at Saint Henry. 

Outreach Drop-Off Sites 

Directory General Information 
New Members Registration and Welcome

Please contact us if you would like to become a member of this 
vibrant parish.  To learn more about the Church of Saint Henry, 
contact Marj Mass 763.438.1237, marjimouse@aol.com or 
marjim326@gmail.com 

 

Pastoral Visit for the Sick 
Call Father Barnes at 763.295.2402 to request a pastoral visit, 
Holy Communion, Reconciliation, or Anointing of the Sick, at 
home, at the hospital, or at another care facility, for you or for a 
loved one. 

 
 

Parish Cemetery Information 
Call 763.295.2402. Located West on Chelsea to 90th St. NE. If you 
are ordering a stone for placement in the cemetery, please pick up 
a copy of the current monument and marker information from the 
parish office. 

Lost and Found 
Located near Our Mother’s Cupboard at end of Admin. hallway. 
 

Weekend Announcements  
Weekend announcements are due no later than 8:00 AM on Thursday. 

Bulletin Guidelines 
· Bulletin items are due on Thursday by NOON, the week 

BEFORE you want the article placed. Space is limited 
· Early Submission Dates for 2020 due by noon: 
  Sept.13th-Due Aug. 28th Dec. 20th-Due Dec.4th 
  Nov. 22nd-Due Nov. 6th  Dec. 27th-Due Dec.11th 
  Nov. 29th –Due Nov.13th  Jan. 3rd-Due Dec.18th 
  Dec. 13th-Due Nov.20th   
   
· Emails are the preferred submission method using 

info@sthenrycatholic.com but hard copies are also acceptable. 
Verbal submissions are strongly discouraged so as to avoid 
errors or omissions. 

· Staff reserves the right to edit articles. 
· All bulletin content is approved by Fr. Barnes. This includes 

bulletin inserts. Inserts must be received in the Parish Office by 
Wednesday for inclusion in that upcoming weekend’s bulletin.  

Mission Statement 
We are a Eucharistic Body of believers sent forth by the  

Holy Spirit on a shared journey of faith.  We invite everyone  
to join together in worship and ministry to become active  

disciples of Jesus Christ through His Holy Catholic Church. 

1001  East 7th St. 
Monticello, MN 55362 

763.295.2402 

 
P!"#%' O**#+-          1001 East 7th St. • Monticello, MN 55362 
Phone ..................................................................... 763.295.2402         
Website ................................................ www.sthenrycatholic.info 
Facebook…………………………..… ........ Church of Saint Henry 
Prayer Chain .. Esther 763.878.2204, e.borgerding@yahoo.com 
BeFrienders .............. Sue 763.682.2926 or Jenny 952.261.9502 
 

O**#+- H/;"% 
   Monday- ......... Phones open 9:00 AM-12:00 PM No front desk 
   Tuesday & Thursday ....................... 9AM—1 PM, 1:30—5PM  
   Wednesday ............................................................... 1PM-5PM 
   Friday ....................................................... 9:00 AM-12:00 noon 
 

P!"#%' S<!** D#"-+</"= > C/?<!+< I?*/ 
   Pastor ...................................... frbarnes@sthenrycatholic.com 
      Father Barnes ................................................... 763.271.3073 
   Deacon ............................................ deacondupay@gmail.com 
      Deacon Steven Dupay ...................................... 612.219.4484 
   Business Administrator ........... ddupay@sthenrycatholic.com 
      Dan Dupay ........................................................ 763.271.3072                 
   Administrative Assistant ......... skunkel@sthenrycatholic.com 
      Sue Kunkel ....................................................... 763.295.2402 
   Receptionist .................................... info@sthenrycatholic.com 
      Vikki Buck ......................................................... 763.295.2402  
  Director of Faith Formation ....... jsoden@sthenrycatholic.com 
      Jessica Soden .................................................. 763.271.3079 
   Director of Faith Formation: Junior/High School Youth 
      Jenna Leighton ...................... jleighton@sthenrycatholic.com 
        ......................................................................... 763.271.3092 
   Music Ministry .................................................... 763.271.3077 
   Coordinator Audrey Davis ......... adavis@sthenrycatholic.com 
   Leader of Music Mary Kline  .................................................... 
   Youth Choir Director and Wedding Coordinator 
      Grace Janssen  .................... gjanssen@sthenrycatholic.com 
   Christian Initiation Director/Spiritual Director ..... 763.271.3078 
       Sr. Carrie Link ............................. clink@sthenrycatholic.com 
 

 
S;?G!= M!%%-% 
   Saturday .................................................................... 5:00 PM,  
   Sunday ..................... 8:30 AM &,10:30 AM, 1:00 PM (Spanish)  
 

D!#K= M!%%-%  
   Tuesday ...................................................................... 6:30 PM 
   Wednesday, Thursday, Friday .................................. 8:15 AM 
   Fourth Thursday at Nursing Home ........................... 9:30 AM 
 

E;+'!"#%<#+ D-Q/<#/? 
Perpetual Adoration from Monday 9:00 AM - Friday 7:00PM 
      Coordinator, Grace  .......................................... 763.360.5334 
      Chapel Phone ................................................... 763.271.3081 
Reconciliation   
      Tuesday 5:15 PM, Friday 9:00 AM, Saturday 3:45 PM 
Baptism  -    Specified Sundays at 12:00 PM.  Pre-registration 
for a class and attending a class is required.  Membership with a 
parish is required.  Please call the parish office three months 
before the birth of your child. 
Marriage -   Please contact the pastor at least eight months 
before the wedding date to begin preparation. Dates are only 
reserved after meeting with the pastor. 
 

Separated/Divorced Group 
Meets Thursdays, at 6:30 PM at St. Michael in the Old Rectory.  
FMI call Linda Rattray 612.232.1851 



Faith Formation  

Fyshbowl Bonfires  
Come hang out with your Fyshbowl family this 
summer! We are planning to gather each 
Wednesday, 7-9pm, this summer (weather 
permitting). All rising 6th grade youth to  
graduated seniors are welcome. We will  
gather around the bonfire for conversation, 
social-distant games, s'mores, Theology 
Q&A, and prayer. We encourage you to bring 

your own camping chair (if you have one), wear a mask if 
you choose, and join us outside the church by the garage 
for bonfires (we'll have multiple bonfires, with a limit of 10 
per bonfire). Participants must sign up ahead of time for a 
spot. FMI see website for the online link sign up.  
 
 

Faith Formation 
Online registration for Faith Formation is open!  Please go 
to the parish website under Faith Formation Online 
Registration.  Also please prayerfully consider if God may 
be calling you to serve as a Catechist, D-Group leader or 
assistant for either of those this coming school year.  We 
need many faithful volunteers to work to form the children 
and youth in authentic knowledge of our Catholic Faith and 
inspire them to live that faith fully in their lives.   We do not 
have specific guidelines yet on how Faith Formation will 
need to adapt for COVID-19 restrictions in the fall but we 
are hopefully planning to be able to hold Faith Formation in 
the same way we have in the past.  So for now we are 
working to find as many volunteers as possible.  We may 
need even more volunteers this year in order to ensure that 
class sizes are smaller and able to distance within the 
classroom.  Please prayerfully consider joining this 
important mission to form the children and youth in the 
knowledge and love of the Catholic Faith.  We will also 
extend the $15 discount that was going to end on August 
15th to September 16th for those who have been waiting to 
register. 
We are still planning to have our program begin on 
September 16th.  More details to come soon! 
“You will never be happy if your happiness depends on 
getting solely what you want.  Will what God wills and your 
joy no man shall take from you.” Fulton J. Sheen 

Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 
We are working at getting the other side of the nursery 
ready to have a second atrium for the 3-6 year old children 
for the Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Montessori style 
Catechesis.  We have a wait list every year for this beautiful 
program and having a second classroom would allow more 
children to participate. There is a lot of work getting an 
atrium ready.  We need to paint many figures as well as 
have things made from wood and other donations of items 
that are needed.  We will have a day to paint materials in 
the Social Hall.  Please contact Jessica Soden 
jsoden@sthenrycatholic.com.   

Parish News 

Youth Ministry Facebook:   Instagram:      Website: 
The Fysh Bowl      @BowlofFysh   www.sthenrycatholic.info/ 
  youth-ministry  

Fun Fest 2020 UPDATE 
This year it will be a one day event on Sunday, August 30th 
from 11:30am  to 4:00pm.  We ask that you please bring 
your own lawn chair.  We will have some food trucks, the 
pub, a few games of quilt bingo, live music, an online silent 
auction and the Grand Raffle drawing will take place at 3pm 
that day.     
Raffle tickets are available to be picked up in the Gathering 
Space, contact the Parish office to purchase  
additional tickets.   
This year for our Silent Auction we are planning an online 
auction format versus a live silent auction as in the past 
years. Drop off your donation to the parish office by   
Thursday, August 13th at  noon.  For the latest updates, for 
updates please see www.sthenrycatholic.info/funfest or 
our Facebook page . 

 

CCW Quilt Raffle 
Once again, the Council of Catholic 
Women is raffling off another beautiful 
handmade quilt at the Parish Fun Fest. 
This year’s quilt is sure to excite anyone 
who loves CATS! It features a cat  
pattern named “Pins and Paws” by  

Missouri Star Quilt Company and is made with various col-
orful cat fabrics. It measures 73” X 80”. Tickets for this 
beautiful quilt are $5.00. Tickets will be sold after Masses 
during the month of August, at FunFest, and in the parish 
office. View the quilt in the parish office or on the parish 
website. For no contact ticket purchase, please mail checks 
to the parish office and indicate Quilt Raffle. A ticket will be 
filled out for you.  Contact Bonnie Sobiech, CCW President, 
to obtain tickets at 612-598-1626.  
 

Small Group Update   
This Fall, 2020 throughout the 
diocese was scheduled for Small 
Groups to be on the top 5 con-
cerns/interests in our diocese as a result of the Synod meet-
ings this past year.  That has been rescheduled to next Fall, 
2021.  
 

There will be no formal Small Group formation this fall at St. 
Henry’s due to the Pandemic.  After discussing with  
Fr. Barnes we don’t feel it is a good idea to encourage small 
groups in your homes due to suggested safety and  
distancing. 
 

Small Groups have become a big part of our growing  
community here and we do not want that to be lost.   We will 
resume once pandemic concerns allow.  If you would like to 
meet on occasion with your existing group, you may call the 
Parish office and schedule a time to use the Fireside Room, 
where there is ample room for distancing, with your small 
group.  You may invite others to join you providing you can 
honor the distancing rule.  Time will be limited, but it is an 
option for you if you would like.   
 

Other ways to keep your group going would be through 
Zoom etc.  There are good small group topics on FORMED, 
such as “Anima,” “Vita”-with Fr. Burns, “Footprints of God 
with Stephen Ray,” “Our Story”- with Mark Hart, “Wisdom 
and Works of Mercy,” and the “Our Father”-line by line for a 
few ideas. Browse through FORMED and check them out.   
 

Questions or concerns: Peggy/Bill Renner: 763-263-5868.  


